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PLATINUM JUBILEE

“l declare before you all that my whole life, whether it be long or short, shall be devoted
to your service and the service of our great imperial family to which we all belong.”
Princess Elizabeth, on her 21st birthday, 21 April 1947.

The Queen has been true to her word; her loyalty and service to us unswerving and
undaunted - often in the face of adversity, tragedy and sadness.

Bramshaw Parish Council send their best wishes to Her Majesty The Queen on the
occasion of her Platinum Jubilee marking 70 years on the throne.

To mark this momentous occasion, as part of The Queen’s Green Canopy initiative,
Bramshaw Parish Council will be planting a commemorative tree during the official
planting season (October to March). Full details to follow.




New Forest District Council (NFDC) are planning changes to their recycling

NFDC's NEW WASTE AND RECYCLING STRATEGY
@ and rubbish service to improve recycling and reduce waste.

NFDC's new waste and recycling strategy is due to be approved this
summer. Once approved, changes are unlikely to take place until 2024
onwards.

Why does the service need to change?

With a new recycling and rubbish service, NFDC aim to:

* increase their recycling rate to meet government's target of 55% by 2025

* recycle food waste. Food waste currently makes up 40% of NFDC black sack waste, by weight

* recycle more, including foil, film, and a wider range of plastics

* provide the safest way of working for waste crews. Wheelie bins are recommended by the
Health and Safety Executive

* do everything they can to reduce waste

* comply with new Environment Laws

* reduce the current use of 10 million single-use sacks a year. For example, with the proposed
new service, mixed recycling would be added straight to a wheelie bin with no need for a
plastic sack

* provide more frequent glass collections and collect glass with mixed recycling

* reduce litter in the district's streets from split sacks

That's why NFDC are:

* looking at best practice from top performing councils in England

* working with Hampshire County Council and local authorities in Hampshire to improve the
service

* working with their staff and the community to understand the impact of the proposed new
service

* following feedback from government to understand the new laws they must comply with

How will the new service work for the community?

Any new service will be flexible, the council will survey households across the district to
establish which properties are not suitable for wheelie bins. The council will vary the service
where needed, this could include keeping sacks for some properties and providing communal
bins for flats and houses with multiple occupants. It will be NFDC's aim to provide the core
service wherever possible, to ensure the service is efficient and to achieve their recycling and
waste prevention aims.

The council will provide additional or larger containers for residents who need extra storage,
such as larger families. They will continue to provide their assisted collection service for
residents who are unable to take their recycling and rubbish to the edge of their property. The
assisted collection service will be adapted for the new service.

What's next?

Do come along to the next Bramshaw Parish Council meeting 28 June
2022 7:30pm which takes place in Bramshaw Village Hall's Community
Room.

Clir Diane Andrews (NFDC) will be talking further on this important new
NFDC strategy and will be happy to answer any questions you may
have.




BEAT REPORT

Hello and welcome to the May 2022 Beat Report for the New Forest Heart area.
Your team in the North of the Forestis PC 25169 Carl PEVERILL and PCSO 14495
Richard WILLIAMS.

In June come and meet us at one of our Beat Surgeries and meetings across
our Beat area.

If you have any questions for us we will be at Bolton's Bench in Lyndhurst with our partners at
their RESPONSIBLE DOG OWNERSHIP event from 9am on Sunday 5th June and at the Minstead
Open Door café in the church in the village from 2pm on Thursday 16th June. Then you can join
us at the Bramshaw Stores on Wednesday 22nd June at 8am and later that day at 10am at the
BARTLEY POST OFFICE. We will also be at the POST OFFICE in the HAPPY CHEESE in ASHURST at
11am on the following Thursday, 23rd June.

A house on Goose Green in Lyndhurst was broken into between 10th May and 24th May and
several items stolen. Extensive House to House enquiries have been carried out in the area but
if you saw or heard anything suspicious in that area during those times please contact us on
101 and quote the crime number 44220206343. Thank you.

The fish and chip shop on Brookley Road in Brockenhurst has also been broken into this month
with money stolen from the safe - again if you have any information can you please call us and
quote the crime number 44220216830.

Thirteen garages, sheds, stables and outbuildings have been targeted in May, including at four
separate properties on the road from Brook that goes up to the Rufus Stone. Other thefts
happened in Minstead, Ower, Ashurst and at Emery Down and a safe was stolen from the
Longdown Activity Farm and workshops at a farm on Woodlands Road, Woodlands were also
targeted. Tools and other items were also stolen during a break in at a church in Brockenhurst.

The theft of expensive bicycles has continued this month with twenty four stolen in total. Eight
of them were taken on the same night from the Hollands Wood campsite just outside
Brockenhurst, another three from Roundhill campsite and one from the Ashurst campsite.

Other bikes have been stolen from racks attached to cars and vans in Brockenhurst and
Lyndhurst and one has been taken from the sheds at Brockenhurst College. Again the advice is
where possible keep your bicycle with you at all times. Most of the hotels we have spoken to
have said they are happy for bikes to be stored inside but if that isn't possible take a wheel or
the saddle, or both, off and lock the bicycle inside your car or van rather than just chaining it to
it.

At 10am on Saturday 9th July we are a holding a bike marking event in the main car park at
Lyndhurst so please put that date in your diary, in the meantime make sure you have your
bicycles serial number and a recent photograph of it.

Other vehicles broken into this month where handbags, rucksacks and tools have been stolen
were parked on the roadside in Brockenhurst, the Ornamental drive and the Wilverley
Inclosure, as well as in pub and restaurant car parks in Newbridge and Emery Down.

Also this month a van has been stolen from an address in Ower, thieves took a JCB from the
SSE site at Minstead, jewellery and other items were taken from a locker at a hotel in
Brockenhurst, copper piping has been stolen from a house in Bartley and a quantity of beer
was taken during an overnight break in at the Cadnam cricket club.

We have been surprised and disappointed by the number of open fires and BBQs we and our
partners at Forestry England and the National Park Authority have had to put out across the
Forest this month. Open fires and BBQs are banned everywhere in the Forest so if you could
spread the word we would be grateful.




Remember if you need Police assistance in an emergency always call 999, to report a crime or
incident of anti-social behaviour that has already happened call 101 or use the online reporting
section of the Hampshire Police website. If you would like to contact the New Forest Heart Cops
team directly with any questions or queries please use the details below

For Lyndhurst and the north of the Forest its
carl.peverill@hampshire.pnn.police.uk 07392 289659
richard.williams@hampshire.pnn.police.uk 07554 775469

And for the Forest south of Lyndhurst its jason.eastwood@hampshire.pnn.police.uk
07979 707939

EXPERIENCE OF THE 101 AND 999 SERVICES: SURVEY

A national survey has been launched to understand more about the public’s
experience when contacting their local police forces.

The public in England and Wales is being asked to take a few minutes to tell
police chiefs about their experiences of the 101 and 999 services, as well as preferences for
future modes of contact.

Association of Police and Crime Commissioners Local Policing Leads, Alison Hernandez and Jeff
Cuthbert, said: “Reporting to 101 and 999 remains a challenging area of business for police
forces. The needs of those making contact must be understood and forces must prioritise those

most in need, meaning contact about routine items is sometimes not responded to as quickly
as people would like.”

“In addition, new technology deployed by some forces presents significant opportunities to
speed up responses and open lines of communication with people who might not be
comfortable using traditional methods. As the voice of the public in policing, Police and Crime
Commissioners (PCCs) are very keen to better understand their constituents’ views on these
issues and will be urging as many people as possible to respond to the survey.”

Survey link: https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/CrimeReporting-National-Public-Contact-Survey-
APCC/

The survey closes June 26th at midnight.

RURAL TIMES

Please click below for the latest edition of Rural Times.

Rural Times - May 2022 edition

. Itincludes an introduction from Hampshire Police and Crime
Commissioner, Donna Jones, discussing what is being done to

tackle the threat of organised crime across our rural areas within Hampshire and the Isle of

Wight.

While there is information about the recent changes made to legislation in terms of safely

passing cyclists and horses on UK roads - with some helpful hints and tips for you to

consider.

You will also find crime prevention advice around household safety and protecting you from

becoming a victim of crime. This is of the back of us now beginning to see some warmer

weather, and the fact that many of us will be spending more and more time outdoors.

A section within Rural Times focuses on nature; the first article looking at re-emphasising the

importance of the New Forest Code when visiting the area, to a rare bird in Hampshire which

is at-risk - the Nightingale, to finally guidance about not interrupting or approaching young




deer in rural areas.

There is a whole host of more updates from our Country Watch and rural policing teams
too!

A jam-packed edition for those living in our rural communities or those who have a keen
interest in rural matters and issues.

We hope you enjoy reading it!

Hampshire Constabulary Country Watch and Rural Policing Teams

ELECTION OF NEW NFDC CHAIRMAN

On Monday (16 May 2022) New Forest District Council held their
Annual Council meeting and elected the new Chairman for the
coming year, Cllr Alan O'Sullivan, who represents the Barton Ward
on the District Council.

In addition to chairing meetings of the Council held at Appletree Court, the position of
Chairman is an important ceremonial one, representing the district at a wide range of civic
engagements and local events.

The outgoing Chairman, Clir Derek Tipp, was thanked for his year in office by the Leader, ClIr
Edward Heron, “ClIr Tipp has always represented the District Council as an elected member
with great compassion. A great ambassador for this council. | was sure when he was elected,
he would serve this whole council and all our residents in the same way that he has served
those members of his ward. | certainly feel, as I'm sure all Members do, that he has done an
exceptional job in what has been an incredibly challenging year. An excellent ambassador
for this council and a great stalwart for his charities.”

Clir Tipp said, “Thank you all very much. It has been a great honour and privilege to serve as
your Chairman for the past year and | want to thank you all for your encouragement and
support. There are many aspects to the job of Chairman. For me it was visiting other
parishes and districts and seeing this great county of Hampshire. | would like to end by
wishing Alan and his wife are a very enjoyable and successful term.”

Cllr O'Sullivan has been an NFDC Member since 2011 and previously chaired the Audit
Committee. He has chosen Riding for the Disabled, and SCARF as his charities for the year.
The Vice-Chairman for 2022/23 is ClIr Neville Penman.
https://newforest.gov.uk/article/1178/Chairman-of-the-Council

NFDC JUBILEE TREE PLANTING

The pages following this edition of the Bramshaw Telegraph details
the locations of the Jubilee trees which in the main will be planted on
NFDC land from autumn onwards.




CALENDAR OF EVENTS: JUNE

04 JUNE QUEEN'S PLATINUM JUBILEE AFTERNOON
25pm TEA PARTY
B.ramshaw If you feel you'd like to join in the preparations
Villzge: el and/or simply attend please contact Carol at
ca.stewart/@btinternet.com
09 JUNE WI
2:15pm Windsor Castle, Monument of tradition and change.
Speaker Mr Jake Simpkin.
Bramshaw
Village Hall Visitors always welcome.
NB CHANGE OF DATE
05 JUNE RESPONSIBLE DOG OWNERSHIP EVENT
9am
Bolton's Bench
(Lyndhurst)
16 JUNE
2pm
MINSTEAD OPEN
DOOR CAFE
14 JUNE BRAMSHAW HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY
7.00 for 7.30pm | From Garden to Table - speaker Linda Wyatt
Bramshaw BHS meet on the second Tuesday of the month,
Village Hall 7.00 for 7.30pm.
‘|| )’ For further information contact Sue Yandell: 023
|| 8081 2994
BEAT SURGERIES
22 JUNE If you, or someone you know, needs our help and it
8am is easier to visit us in person.
BRAMSHAW
VILLAGE STORES
22 JUNE
10am
BARTLEY POST
OFFICE

23 JUNE




11am
POST OFFICE in

the HAPPY
CHEESE in
ASHURST
09 JULY BIKE MARKING EVENT
) 10am In the meantime, make sure you have your bicycle’s
Main Car Park, ; ;
serial number and a recent photograph of it.
Lyndhurst
BRAMSHAW & DISTRICT FILM SOCIETY
3"° FRIDAY OF | | atest releases are shown as soon as they become
B.ramshaw Raffle every film evening, to win a free ticket to the
Village Hall next showing

Come and enjoy a glass of wine before the start of
the film

Annual Membership £3 - Guest Membership £1 -
Attendance £4 per evening

PARISH

COUNCIL

TUES 28 JUNE
7:30pm

Bramshaw

Village Hall

(Community
Room)

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Here's a link to view the Agenda (once it's been
published) on the Parish Council’'s website

Agendas and Minutes

To sign-up for your FREE email newsletter, contact
bramshawclerk@outlook.com

You can unsubscribe at any time.
Bramshaw Parish Council comply with General Data Protection and will only use your data for
the purposes of sending you the Bramshaw Telegraph newsletter.
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Individual locations with species and responsibilities

Location and District Councillors
Involved

Sea buckthorne, Hippophea
salicifolia 'streetwise' or Pinus
radiata

Location Information

Cllr David Hawkins -

david.hawkins@nfdc.gov.uk
ClIr Christine Hopkins

ol christine.hopkins@ nfdgov.uk

2 x Tilia x europea 'Pallida’

Clir Alan Alvey

alan.alvey@nfdc.gov.uk
Cllr Mrs Alexis McEvoy

alexis.mcevoy@nfdc.gov.uk

2 x Fagus sylvatica ‘Dawyks’

Cllr David Russell -

david.russell@nfdc.gov.uk
Cllr Kate Crisell -

kate.crisell@nfdc.gov.uk

. 2x Pyrus chanticleer

Cllr Beverley Thorne -

beverley.thorne @nfdc.gov.uk
Clir Allan Glass -

allan.glass@nfdc.gov.uk

. T TOOMER CLOSE




2 X Tilia x europea 'Pallida’

Cllr Beverley Thorne -

beverley.thorne @nfdc.gov.uk
ClIr Allan Glass -

allan.glass@nfdc.gov.uk

2 x Pinus sylvestris

Cllr Stephanie Osborne -

stephanie.osborne @nfdc.gov.uk Clir
Malcolm Wade -

_| malcolm.wade@nfdc.gov.uk

2 x Carpinus betulus

ClIr Stephanie Osborne -

stephanie.osborne @nfdc.gov.uk Clir
Malcolm Wade -

malcolm.wade @nfdc.gov.uk

2 x Prunus 'Snow Goose'

Clir David Russell -

david.russell@nfdc.gov.uk
ClIr Kate Crisell -

3 kate.crisell@nfdc.gov.u

2x Quercusrobur

Cllr Maureen Holding -
maureen.holding@nfdc.gov.uk
Clir Michael Harris -
michael.harris@nfdc.gov.uk




2 x Prunus 'Snow Goose'

ClIr Jack Davies -

Jack.Davies@NFDC.gov.uk

Cllr Andrew Gossage -

andrew.gossage @nfdc.gov.uk

Liquid Amber, Corylus colurna

Cllr Geoff Blunden

Geoff.Blunden@nfdc.gov.uk
ClIr Christine Ward

Christing.W@ nfdc.gov.uk

Malas, Amelanchier

Clir Michael Thierry -

michael.thierry@nfdc.gov.uk
Cllr Joshua Kidd -

Joshua.Kidd@nfdc.gov.uk 7

Crataegus sp

Cllr Maureen Holding -
maureen.holding@nfdc.gov.uk

Cllr Michael Harris -

michael.harris@nfdc.gov.uk

Betula

Cllr Maureen Holding -

maureen.holding@nfdc.gov.uk
Cllr Michael Harris -

michael.harris@nfdc.gov.uk




Quercusrubra, Acer

Cllr Jan Duke - jan.duke @ nfdc.gov.uk
Cllr Barry Rickamn -

barry.rickman@nfdc.gov.uk

Prunus , malus

Cllr Alvin Reid -
alvin.reid@nfdc.gov.uk

ClIr Fran Carpenter

fran.carpenter@nfdc.gov.uk

Amelanchier

ClIr Steve Davies -

stevep.davies@nfdc.gov.uk
ClIr Steve Clarke -

steve.clarke @nfdc.gov.uk

Betula, Koelreuteria

Clir Ann Bellows —
Ann.bellows@nfdc.gov.uk
Cllr Miss Ann Sevier

Ann.sevier@nfdc.gov.uk

Malus

Cllr Martyn Levitt -

martyn.levitt@nfdc.gov.uk
Clir Richard Frampton -

richard.frampton@nfdc.gov.uk




Liquidamber, Acer campestre

Joshua.Kd@nfdc.gov.k

Cllr Michael Thierry -

michael.thierry@nfdc.gov.uk
ClIr Joshua Kidd -

2 x Fagus sylvatica 'Dawyks Beech'

barry.dunning@nfdc.gov.uk

Cllr Jacqui England -

jacqui.england@nfdc.gov.uk
Cllr Barry Dunning

6 x Tilia x europaea 'Pallida’

ClIr Alan Alvey -

alan.alvey@nfdc.gov.uk
ClIr Alexis McEvoy -

alexis.mcevoy@nfdc.gov.uk

2 x Pinus sylvestris

andrew.gossage @nfdc.gov.uk

Clir Jack Davies -

Jack.Davies@NFDC.gov.uk

Cllr Andrew Gossage -

Oak, Lime

Cllr Geoff Blunden
Geoff.Blunden@nfdc.gov.uk
ClIr Christine Ward

Christine.Ward@nfdc.gov.uk




Quercusrubra, Acer

Cllr Michael Thierry -

michael.thierry@nfdc.gov.uk
Clir Joshua Kidd -

- Joshua.d@nfdc.gov.uk

Quercus palustris, Betula utilis
'Jacquemontii', Cedrus altantica
glauca

ClIr Hilary Brand-
Hilary.brand@nfdc.gov.uk

Position illustration only

ClIr Hilary Brand-
Hilary.brand@nfdc.gov.uk

Pinus sp

Cllr Martyn Levitt —
Martyn.levitt@nfdc.gov.uk
ClIr Richard Frampton —

Richard.frampton@nfdc.gov.uk




Open Space

Clir Alan Alvey -
alan.alvey@nfdc.gov.uk j e
ClIr Alexis McEvoy -
alexis.mcevoy@nfdc.gov.uk b

woodland component

Open Space
Clir Alan Alvey -
alan.alve ov.uk

Cllr Alexis McEvoy -
alexis.mcevoy@nfdc.gov.uk
contingency site for any leftover
woodland materials from Fawley
Fields woodland planting scheme (if
needed)
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